
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Londonderry Street Naming system Task Force held a business  meeting on September 24, 2010 in the 
Sunnycrest conference room of the Londonderry Town Hall.  The meeting began at 9:30 A.M. 
 
Present:  Task Force Members: Karen Marchant, Jim Bilodeau, John Vogl and Cindy McCann 
 
Others Present: Elizabeth Robideau from Derry, Jayne Gannon from Derry, Jay Hooley Londonderry 
  Post office, Keith Wilson Derry Post Office and Paul MacDonald Park representative 
  From Whispering Pines Mobile Home Park. 
 
 
  
Meeting opened at 9:30 A.M. 
 
Discussions 
 
Mailboxes within the park need to be changed to a sequential name and number format in order to facilitate 
Postal delivery.  Postal officials Jay Hooley and Keith Wilson advise that negotiations for how postal 
deliveries will be handled within the park are still in negotiations.   
 
Karen Marchant gives Paul MacDonald copy of the July 12, 2010 letter from Derry Officials advising that  
Signage and mailbox identification within the park is the responsibility of Park management.  
 
Time line of  public hearing notices discussed.  Public Hearing and 1st reading of the resolution in 
Londonderry will be October 18, 2010.  Jay Hooley requests copy of proposed changed be given to him. 
 
A field trip is scheduled by the Londonderry Street Naming Task Force to WPTP for October 6, 2010 at 
9:30 A.M. to finalize numbering within the Park. 
 
Old Business 
 
Motion by John Vogl to accept number changes to Spring Rd & Hovey Rd, 2nd by Jim Bilodeau, passed 
unanimously: 
 
55 Hovey RD becomes 1 Dragonfly Way  Effective 11/12/10 
34 Hovey Rd becomes 5 Dragonfly Way   Effective 11/12/10 
 
The following become effective October 22, 2010 
 
52 Spring RD becomes 43 Trolley Car Lane 
49 Spring Rd becomes 47 Trolley Car Lane 
55 Spring Road becomes 51 Trolley Car Lane 
57 Spring Rd becomes 54 Trolley Car Lane 
56 Spring Rd becomes 52 Trolley Car Lane 
 
Letter received from anonymous person advising that Edgewood, Ledgewood and Wedgewood are 
confusing names and need to be addresses.  Task Force to look into this at a future meeting. 
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Next Meeting: 
 
Meeting to be announced after November 1st public hearing on Whispering Pines Mobile Home Park. 
 
 
Minutes by C. McCann 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 


